
 
LOGAN BAND BOOSTER ASSOCIATION MEETING NOTES 

Minutes from Meeting: April, 10th, 2017 

Meeting called to order by Missy Mullins @ 6:40. There were 8 members in attendance. 

 

SECRETARY’S REPORT was read for the month of March and motion to accept by Barb 

Nakanishi; seconded by Betsy Kelch. 

         

TREASURER’S REPORT was read for the month of March and motion to accept by Brenda Rowe; 

seconded by Barb Nakanishi. 

          

OLD BUSINESS           

 

Track Concessions are going well so far.  There are two meets left, April 25th and May 2nd.  Kristy 

Brooks is helping find track parents to work the stands on May 2nd due to the Spring Band concert 

scheduled this same night. 

 

Rent-2-Own is requesting a letter formally requesting a specific item to raffle off along with 

information about what the funds will go toward.  We discussed possibly requesting a tablet with 

the proceeds going to the uniform fund.  No formal motion was made at this time. 

 

Spring Concert is scheduled for Tuesday, May 2nd at 7 pm.  Volunteers are needed for various jobs 

and need to be at the school at 5:30 to get things set up. 

 Tickets - Missy, Christin, and Cheri 

 Programs - Need 3 – 4 (Jim volunteered by Missy ☺) 

 Senior Uniforms will be collected after the cookie/punch reception.  Missy, Cheri, Barb and 

 Brenda will collect the uniforms. 

 Jeff has already ordered cookies and punch for the reception after the concert. 

 Brenda is taking care of reserved seats for the concert.  Missy made a motion that the 

 money raised for reserved seats go to the trip account.  Christin 2nd the motion.  Motion 

 carried by unanimous vote. 

 

The annual Band Banquet is scheduled for Wednesday, May 10th.  Officers will need to be at the 

school at 3 that afternoon to set up / decorate. Jeff is taking care of the meals with the cafeteria.  

Final count will be sent at beginning of May once RSVPs have been received.  The programs are 

almost done.  Glasses are ordered.  Pens will be ordered tomorrow.  (I called and left message, 

need to call back.)  Vases are being dropped off to Darlene’s tomorrow as well.   

 

NEW BUSINESS           

 

Nominating Committee – Barb Nakanishi was added to the committee after the last meeting 

because the bylaws state a minimum of 3 people are needed.  The nominating committee now 

consists of Brenda Rowe, Rod Hedges, and Barb.  The committee submitted the following names 



for consideration at the upcoming officer election:  President – Missy Mullins; Vice President – 

Mark Stout; Secretary – Cheri Bauman; Treasurer – Betsy Kelch; Head Chaperone – Patty 

Lightfoot.  The election of new officers will take place at next months scheduled meeting.  

Nominations can be taken from the floor that evening. 

 

Pam Price requested via email that the boosters pay $75 for each of the 3 majorette judges that 

will be helping out in selecting next year’s majorettes.  Tryouts will be held Monday, May 8th.  The 

three judges will be Kathy Browning, Ellisha Mannering, and Sherri Scott.  Brenda Rowe made the 

formal motion which was seconded by Cheri Bauman.  Motion was carried by unanimous vote.  

Betsy will arrange to get the checks to Pam prior to the tryouts. 

 

Graduation will be Friday, May 26th.  We will sell tea, lemonade, water and popcorn from 

concessions.  We will also need to collect the rest of the band uniforms after the ceremony.  We 

will ask for volunteers at the next meeting. 

 

Senior Alex Lindsey addressed the boosters about an opportunity he has been given to represent 

the school at a Theater competition.  He is seeking donations from local businesses and groups to 

help cover his share of his travel expenses.  The theater department will cover 50% and he will 

need to cover the remaining 50%.  Betsy Kelch made a motion that the boosters donate $200 to 

support Alex.  He has been member of the Logan band program for many years and has 

demonstrated outstanding community service as well as supporting the band by working multiple 

concession stands for a variety of soccer games and track meets.  Christin Kilkenny seconded the 

motion and it was carried by a unanimous vote. A check will be written to LHS Theater for Alex to 

submit toward his expenses. 

 

 

Motion to adjourn meeting by Christin Kilkenny & Barb Nakanishi 

Next meeting May 8th @ 6:30. 


